TOWN OF GRANBY PUBLIC WORK SESSION SEPTEMBER 27, 2023 6:00 P.M.

CALL TO ORDER

Supervisor Snow, Jr. called the meeting to order at 6:01 P.M. Present for the **roll call** were Supervisor John Snow, Jr., Councilors Rodney DeLong, Sandara Farrands, Marianne Ingerson and Irene Wiestner. Deputy Supervisor/Planning Board Chairperson Jane Crego was also present. There were no residents in attendance.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Councilor DeLong made a motion, seconded by Councilor Ingerson to enter Executive Session to discuss labor negotiations with the Teamsters Union, all were in favor, none opposed.

The Board entered Executive Session at 6:02 P.M.

Councilor Farrands made a motion, seconded by Councilor Wiestner to reconvene the meeting, all were in favor, none opposed.

The meeting was reconvened at 6:57 P.M.

Councilor DeLong made a motion, seconded by Councilor Wiestner to enter Executive Session for legal discussion pertaining to cases that the Town may be involved in, all were in favor, none opposed.

The Board entered Executive Session at 6:57 P.M.

Councilor DeLong made a motion, seconded by Councilor Wiestner to reconvene the meeting, all were in favor, none opposed.

The meeting was reconvened at 7:37 P.M

No decisions were made in Executive Session, the Town Board discussed negotiations, pending litigation and legal strategies.

The Board received a proposal from Highway Superintendent Duncan for budget transfers.

Supervisor Snow, Jr. made a motion, seconded by Councilor Ingerson to approve the budget transfer request by Highway Superintendent Duncan, Supervisor Snow, Jr., Councilors Ingerson, Farrands and Wiestner were in favor, Councilor DeLong was opposed.

Decrease DA.9901.900 by \$13,000.00 Increase DA.5130.412 by \$10,000.00 Increase DA.5130.413 by \$ 2,000.00 Increase DA.5130.414 by \$ 1,000.00

PAYMENT OF TOWN BILLS

Councilor Wiestner made a motion, seconded by Councilor Ingerson to pay the Town bills as audited on Abstracts 18 and 18P, all were in favor, none opposed.

General Fund \$6,776.00 Capital Projects \$20,718.50 Highway Fund \$5,257.43

Supervisor Snow, Jr. spoke to Assessor Roach, who is asking the Town to pay for modeling for the revaluation next year. The Assessor would rather wait until 2025 to do the revaluation, but Supervisor Snow, Jr. said the Town Board would like it done in 2024. Mr. Roach stated that he is having trouble finding people to help do the modeling without doing a full revaluation to include updating the data. Supervisor Snow, Jr. said the data is not bad. The data is not the reason our equalization rate is so low, it is because of the fluctuation of the real estate market.

ADJOURNMENT

Councilor DeLong made a motion, seconded by Councilor Ingerson to adjourn the meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 7:53 P.M.